January 2001 Business meeting of the Barony of Ravens Fort

Meeting was held at the Citizen’s Bank in New Waverly on 1/18/01 

There were 14 members of populace present. 

7:30    Call to Order

· HL Niklas, Seneschal of the Barony opened the meeting with a reminder to everyone that the new format for the meetings is now in effect. There will no longer be a business discussion at the Populace meeting. The former officer’s meeting is now relegated to a complete Business meeting. It is still open to anyone interested in attending. Anyone with ideas or comments about the new meeting format should contact the Seneschal.

· Activity for the February Populace Meeting will be an A&S night of various A&S related activities that people wish to bring and work on. We will dine on a Dutch Treat pizza feast. Please bring drinks (non-alcoholic). Contact HE Gwynn, A&S Minister, HE Chrystal or, HL Niklas for more info.

Event Updates

· The Bastide des Corbeaux preparation is in full swing. Site tokens, feast tokens, site work and many other necessities have been started or very near completed. Everything is in good working order for the delivery of the port-a-potties and the set up of the event. Troll sign up has begun so if you have a few hours to spare for service, please contact HE Brian du Val to put your name on the list.

· Day at the Garden fighting is being set up by HE Brian, who has very interesting ideas about making barriers. Anyone wishing to help him in the creation should contact him.

· The Barony is in need of volunteers for Defender 2001 Autocrat and Feastocrat. Anyone wishing to fill these large shoes please contact the Seneschal and the B&B as soon as possible.

Old Business

· Site improvement committee will be meeting Saturday at the site to determine what needs to be done at our site.

· Fighter Practice committee will begin meeting to decide what, if anything, should be done about changing fighter practice.

· The Quoth will now be accepting donations from members of the Barony who wish to “Sponsor” a month. The cost is $12 and there will be a statement with the donator’s name in the issue requested. This is a very small amount and will allow all of us to do a little something extra in the name of our Barony. Also, please do NOT forget to contact Ldy Clarissima in order to get your subscription! It too is only $12 and the information the newsletter contains is valuable!
· New Business
HE Chrystal announced that there has been a challenge decree for all Baronies. The Royal insignia chest has grown rather low. The Challenge that HE Chrystal would like us to participate in is providing TRM with new insignia. She has emphasized that QUALITY and not quantity is what is important. Anyone interested in enameling, engraving, etc, should contact the Baroness. This is just another example of how our Barony can pull together and show all of Ansteorra how we shine!

· At Gulf War, Raven’s Fort will have Confed as our guests once again. Lrd Dolphin has agreed to grab land for us. HE DsD must have the information of everyone who plans to attend so that he may forward the information to the proper authorities. This must happen IMMEDIATELY!

· From now on, the deadline for ALL officers’ reports will be the Friday after the Business meeting. Ldy Clarissima will be unable to accept any reports after that date, no matter what the reasoning is. Please make an effort to get your reports in on time.

· Ldy Ayla has arranged for us to have a very informal mini-event on April 1st. this is the first day that IKAC scores can be turned in, so archery will be open. Equestrian and fighter practices will all be held. The possibility for a potluck dinner is also high.

· This weekend is the Gem & Jewelry Show in Houston at the Astroarena. Times are Friday from  12-7, Sat 10-6 & Sun 11-5. 

· Site work for Bastide des Corbeaux will be held this Saturday, January 20 with a movie night and potluck dinner to follow.

Meeting Adjourned 9:35pm. Dinner followed at Chiles.

